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            Milnathort and Kinross Allotments Association
                  Board Meeting at the Allotment Site
                     Monday 16th May 2022 at 1930hrs
Welcome and Apologies
Laura (acting chair) welcomed three members to the meeting, Louise had sent her apologies.
Carol sent belated apologies the following day. 
1. There were no updates from the chair.
2. Secretary’s Update: -
a. Plot inspections need to be carried out. However, Chris had done an informal inspection and proposed that plot 14a and 10 should receive cultivation notices, the committee agreed.  Plot 1 was also needing attention, but as previously they had worked the plot diligently, the committee felt there might be some problem, Chris to contact the plot holders to enquire.
b. The farmer’s market is booked for the 28th of May.  The committee to meet on Friday at 2.00 to prepare and price all the items in readiness.  The committee to be at the allotments for 8.30 a.m.  on the 28th to take the gazebo and table to the market.  Chris to e mail members to ask for volunteers to man the stall.
c. Water supply, Chris had spoken to Colin Barry about supplying us with water, he said he was looking into it.  We are also waiting to hear from Scottish Water about a possible supply.  Enquiries have been made with a view to putting irrigation into the polytunnel, the cost would be around £200 but until we are guaranteed a water supply this is on hold.
d. Plot 14 is vacant. Chris will offer it to the next person on the waiting list.
e. There have been to applications for membership Megan Chadwick and Michael Kean, The committee had no objections to them joining.
f. Forming a committee WhatsApp group.  Agreed – Laura volunteered to set this up.
g. East side of polytunnel, this is overgrown with weeds which are encroaching into the tunnel. Tim and Chris volunteered to clear this area. At the same time a date for the next workday was agreed – 25th June from 10 am to 2 pm. Chris to notify members.
h. Location of future meetings, Chris will request a meeting room at the Community Campus for the 1st Monday of each month from September to April for committee meetings.  He will also request a larger room for November the 28th for the AGM.
3. Treasurers update: - Tim reported that he was still having problems with the TSB.  He will now set up a new bank account and transfer all funds over.
SAGS and RHS memberships have been renewed.
4.  AOCB: -  
a. Only two members had responded to the idea of a rose garden, both approving. It was decided that the garden should be formed in the autumn which is the correct time for planting.  Rather than calling it the Jubilee Garden, it was suggested that it be named the Elizabeth Garden.
b. Ann, regretfully tendered her resignation as she is moving away from the area.  She also asked if she could store her pot plants on the site until she can collect them.  She offered a quantity of pots and other garden stuff free to all members. Both were agreed by the committee.
c. The Board thanked her for all the time and effort she has put into the society since its inception, as she was one of the original members.
5.  Time and date of next meeting.  Monday 6th June 7.30 at the allotments.
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